Board Meeting Minutes
 Town of Milltown
Clerk, P.O. Box 475, 1502 200th Ave, Milltown, WI 54858
October 17th, 2024, 7:00 pm, at the Milltown Town Hall

1. Meeting called to order 
Mike Dau called the October 17th, 2024 Town of Milltown Board Meeting to order at 7:00pm.

Board Members Present:  Mike Dau, Jon Eckel, Chris Nelson, Mark Engelhardt, Cheryl Kloehn
Other Present: Frank Rau, Jim Bethke, Terry Palmberg, Chris Nelson, Mary Sue Morris, Mark Cater, Ellen Butler

2. Agenda Additions or Changes (According to Open Meeting Laws) Chris Nelson made a motion to accept the agenda as is, Jon Eckel seconded.  Passed.

3. Public Comment:  Chris Nelson, NCS Construction, made a comment to have a future discussion with Town of Milltown Board on zoning.  There are 5 other townships that have petitioned and are out of the Polk County zoning and handle at the township level.  Chris Nelson stated that Attorney, Adam Jarco, Apple River attorney would be willing to attend the December meeting to discuss with the Town of Milltown Board the process and advantages to making this change as he has assisted other towns in the area, talk and help with the taking over the zoning.

Terry Palmberg, Balsam Lake Protection & Rehab District, updated the Board with the following:  The next board meeting of BLPRD is Saturday, October 19th at 8:30am.  Agenda items include:  public comments, new web site design, review of fall water quality samples, update on Nano Bubble installation, preparation for the fall Dockside publication, and permits for 2025.  The Nano Bubbler shipped last Monday, the 14th of October and is expected to be installed in the Boston Bay area by the end of next week.
Signs have been posted in the Rice Creek and Stump Bay conservancies for communication on what is allowed on the BLPRD private property, and to note that all use is “at your own risk”.  A document that describes the Conservation Land details, governance, management, maintenance and guiding principles is available at the BLPRD web site:  
https://blprd.com/wp-content/uploads/2024/05/BLPRD-Conservation-Guiding-Principles-Final-Approved-2-10-2024.pdf
The priority of the conservation properties is to protect Balsam Lake water quality and recreational use of the lake, including protection of the land, vegetation, filter basins, and runoff from the conservation land.  General access to the land is permitted with restrictions and the understanding that any use is at the sole risk of the user.  Restrictions are provided in detail in the governing document.  Restrictions were set based on neighbor feedback (being a good neighbor), allowing access by all, and most of all preservation of the land, filtration, and vegetation.  Feedback on signage has been positive with the exception of one “trapper” who wants to continue to trap on the land.  He is expected to present to BLPRD at the October BLPRD open meeting.

Mark Cater wanted to thank the Board, Frank Rau and Jim Bethke for making repairs to Kemoh Park Lane.  Greatly appreciated.

4. Prior meeting minutes approval   
September 16, 2024 Meeting Minutes:  Chris Nelson made a motion to accept the minutes. Jon Eckel seconded.  Passed.
 
5. Financial Report approval 
Financial Report Ending October 14, 2024
Profit & Loss Ending September 30, 2024
Jon Eckel made a motion to approve the financial report, profit and loss and pay the bills.  Jon Eckel also asked that the Clerk contact the auditors on recording the loan for the hall and shop and expenses on the Town of Milltown accounting ledgers.  Chris Nelson seconded.  Passed.

6. Maintenance Report
Frank Rau reported that 188th ditches have been cleaned up.

Discussion on water in the ditches at the intersection of 190th Ave and 170th St.   Westers farm that tiled the field to the west of 170th and water is dumped into 170th culvert.  Frank Rau will call the DNR.  Chris Nelson made a comment that an email will be sent to Paul, attorney for the Town of Milltown asking about tiling ag property that floods other people’s property and tiling through right of way right to towns culverts.  Discussion also included sending correspondence to Westers making them aware that the Town of Milltown is aware of this prior to spring snow melt.  The object is for the Town of Milltown to be proactive instead of reactive.

15 street signs have been ordered to replace those that are faded along with stop signs and dead-end signs.

Luck Township has asked if they can buy sand and store at the Milltown yard since they cannot store because of the city wells.  They would do their own pile.  Chris Nelson made a comment that the Township of Luck should send an agreement letter to buy sand and store the salt sand at the Town of Milltown yard from the Luck Board.

Village of Milltown will not be buying gravel from Town of Milltown during this crushing.

Grantsburg Township is buying the 2017 truck for $65,000.  Mike Dau made a comment that the funds will have to be presented to the bank on the new truck.

Frank Rau asked if there is any allowance for safety clothes for maintenance.  He was asked to compile a list of the items they are looking for and prices and bring to the board.

Frank, Jim and Mike Dau will be working on the Half Moon Lake Dam on Saturday morning.

7. New Business 

a. Dehumidifier Proposal – Maxwell Heating – no show, clerk will call and ask to be present at the December meeting. 
b. Budget – Discussion and corrections were made to the budget to present to the public at the November 18, 2024 meeting at 7:05 pm.  
c. Assessor Contract Approval – This will be tabled until the November 18, 2024 meeting as the Board has questions.  Clerk will talk with the assessor on why there is an automatic cost in the contract for a market adjustment.  If the Town of Milltown did only a 1-year maintenance what would costs be? Also, why this contract shows a 16% increase? 
8. Old Business



9. Closed session:  The Town of Milltown will hold a Closed Session pursuant to Wis Stat 19.85 (1) (e) deliberating or negotiating the purchasing of public properties, the investing of public funds, or conducting other specified public business, whenever competitive or bargaining reasons require a closed session." for the Town of Milltown Shop Addition.

10. Closed session: Closed Session:  The Town of Milltown will hold a closed session pursuant to Wis Stat 19.85(1)(c), Wis. Stat for discussion of employment.  

No items were discussed in Closed Session.

11. Adjourn

Chris Nelson made a motion to move the November 11, 2024 meeting to November 18, 2024.  Jon Eckel seconded.

Chris Nelson made a motion to adjourn the Town of Milltown October 17th, 2024 board meeting at 9:00 pm.  Jon Eckel seconded.  Passed.

Next Meeting: November 18, 2024 at 7:00 pm.
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